
Greetings From your FCS Agent

 Happy 2024!! I hope the new year finds you well and you enjoyed the
holidays with those you love.  I enjoyed my time off with my family and
I  tried to relax as much as possible!   Because of the Holiday break, I
wasn’t able to do a newsletter before January, so I am doing one
newsletter for both January and February. This is also a slower time of
year where I’m planning, attending a week long training, and working on
award entries for my professional association. Don’t worry, we still
have some fun opportunities these next couple of months that I think
you are going to be interested in!
It’s the time of year where many people set goals and resolutions. 
Studies show that most people don’t end up following through with
their resolutions. I don’t necessarily set a resolution, although I do
have several goals I and have already adopted some new habits to
achieve my goals.  Remember not be too hard on yourself!  Start off
small and set measurable goals that can easily be achieved.  If you set
the bar too high, you will quickly get discouraged . And, make sure you
have a plan!  I’m doing “no spend January” and only buying the
essentials for one month.  After this month I will decide whether to
continue into February.  Having a budget and keeping track of every
expense is really helping me stay on track.  My other habits I’ve
adopted are doing laundry every day and actually putting it away
(exciting I know) and reading through the Bible.  Having a plan and
sticking to the routine is key! If you  have health, financial, and time
management goals and don’t know where to start, I’d be happy to try
to provide you with the resources to help achieve your goals.  Little
changes can make a big impact over time!  !  
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Mark Your Calendars
January 5th-Sit and Sew 9-3
January 9th-District Board 10am
January 11th-Home Safety @Chapel
House 11am
January 15th-Office Closed for Martin
Luther King JR. Day
January 19th-Sit and Sew 9-3
January 26th-Laugh and Learn 10-12
January 30th-Sourdough Class 5pm
$10 Deadline to Register January 23rd
February 7th-Homemaker Council
10am
February 23rd-Laugh and Learn 10-12
February 29th-Cheese Making Class
3pm and 6pm $5 Deadline to register
Feb. 14th.

Every Monday-Quilts for Veterans
Sew Days 9-3

For more information or to register for
any of these programs, please call 474-

6686
 



Homemaker NewsHomemaker News

We still have a few bags of pecans.  If you
know someone that wants some, please contact
Shirley Carra
Attention Clubs with checking accounts: Please
bring your budget and financial report to the
February council meeting to be audited.  These
have to be presented to the district board. 
This information is pages 101-115 of your booklet.
Please call me if you have any questions.
Be on the lookout for the state newsletter in
the next couple of months.  This will include the
registration for the state meeting May 6-9 in
Bowling Green.  If you are interested in going,
please let me know ASAP.  I need to reserve
rooms ASAP!
KEHA contests are due March 1st if your club
would like to enter! Scholarships are also due if
you are your family members are going to
college. All the applications are in your booklet.

. 

Thank you all for getting in your dues, enrollment forms, and pecan money!  I am so pleased to
report that we increased in homemaker members this year!  We are up to 200 members and that is

quite a few more than last year.  Just remember, if you have new people join your club they are
welcome to at anytime, but we can’t accept dues this part of the year.  Just have them hold their

money until next time, but you can send their info to the office and ad them to the newsletter
mailing list.

Special thanks to all of you for all of your hard work this year!  I hope to get to visit all the clubs
soon.  Please contact me and let me know when would be a good time to join you!  

We are in need of officer nominations

for county officers.  Carol Ann Fraley

will move up to President and will sworn

in this spring, but we need credentials

for Vice President, Treasurer, and

Secretary.  Shirley Carra is ready to

fulfill her duties as treasurer, after

doing an excellent job for several terms.

At this time, no one has agreed to apply

for that role. Would you please

consider? The nomination form in on

page 81 of your booklet.  Please let me

know if you have any questions. 

Announcements
Want to be a

County Officer ?



 Sourdough
Class

January 20th 5:00
pm at the

Carter County
Extension Ed

Building

Taught By Dawn
Holland

$10 per Person-All
participants will

go home with their
own starter!

Spots are limited
Call 474-6686 to

signup

Deadline to
 register is January

23rd



CHEESE
 MAKING

February 29th 
3:00 or 6:00

Must call 474-6686 to register
 by February 14th

$5 per person













Program and 
Staff Development 

 

Long form Non-discrimination Policy 
 
The Martin-Gatton College of Agriculture, Food and Environment is an Equal Opportunity Organization with
respect to  education and employment and authorization to provide research, education information and
other services only to individuals and institutions that function without regard to economic or social status
and will not discriminate on the basis of race, color, ethnic origin, national origin, creed, religion, political
belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, pregnancy, marital status, genetic
information, age, veteran status, physical or mental disability or reprisal or retaliation for prior 
civil rights activity. 

Reasonable accommodation of disability may be available with prior notice. Program information may be

made available in 
languages other than English. 
Inquiries regarding compliance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the

Educational 
Amendments, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act and other related matter should be directed to 
Equal Opportunity Office, Martin-Gatton College of Agriculture, Food and Environment, 
University of Kentucky, Room S-105, Agriculture Science Building, North Lexington, Kentucky 40546, 
the UK Office of Institutional Equity and Equal Opportunity, 13 Main Building, 
University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY 40506-0032 or 
US Department of Agriculture, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410. 

Visit the CES Program and Staff Development website for additional guidance.

Questions may be directed to Stacy Miller at Stacy.miller@uky.edu or (859) 257-1727. 

https://psd.ca.uky.edu/affirmativeaction



